

# April 27, 2025

Alyssa Kochel, President | ~~Cody Snyder, Vice President~~ | Amanda Miller, Registrar | ~~Ashley Fehnel, Secretary~~ | Amy Bonkoski, Treasurer | ~~Josh Santos, Coaches Rep/DOC~~ | Andrew Mellert, Field Commissioner | ~~Mary Kunkle, REC Coordinator~~ | ~~Chris Geddio, High School Coach~~ | ~~Jason Bagenstose, High School Coach~~

Guests: Jason Matz

Attendance & Approval of last meeting minutes	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Andrew/Amy B</li> </ul>
Guests present to address board (end)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nothing to address</li> </ul>
Recognition	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Mary for saving us \$400 in printing costs for Fall registration flyers</li> <li>Amanda for getting Fall registration done on time! and creating another round of great-looking flyers</li> <li>Josh for engaging with Fisher's Rentals and securing their sponsorship</li> <li>Coaches Esbenshade, Mellert, B. Bonkoski for completing grassroots in-classroom training</li> </ul>
Sponsor Shout Out (Amy B)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>SVYS {big hearts} our Spring sponsors!</li> <li>We recognize all sponsors at the top of our monthly meetings</li> <li>SVYS would like to thank the following sponsors: New Enterprise Stone &amp; Lime Co., Stork Plows, Reading Precast, Fishers's Rentals, and Anytime Fitness, Sunshine State Farm, Reitnouer Trailer, &amp; Dickinson Crane</li> <li>You guys are awesome and we are sending positive vibes your way forever!</li> </ul>
Treasurer Report (Amy B) & Approval of Treasurer's Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Scholarships - 2 applicants so far; approve?</li> <li>Hats came in for Fall coach appreciation; also retiring spring coaches? (Eric &amp; Chad?)</li> <li>Short sleeve goalie jerseys; 2 per team. Looking for sleeve or back of shirt sponsors; our logo on front               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Do these need numbers on the back??</li> </ul> </li> <li>Rob Cairns feedback form               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Great feedback so far</li> <li>Difficulty with Hafer's larger team-drills were a bit too complex</li> <li>Discuss returning in the Fall?</li> <li>Update contract for Fall</li> </ul> </li> <li>Business symposium - Outbrief [TABLED]</li> <li>Treasurer's Report; see additional document</li> <li>Are any other travel teams attending tournaments this season? (For budgeting purposes)</li> <li>Approval of treasurer's report - Amanda/Andrew</li> </ul>

Field Commissioners (Josh/Andy)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Plans to aerate and reseed CP fields after season end (volunteers? Mellert, Bonkoski, ?)</li> <li>Reserve MS field space or stadium for 5 teams (teams attending tournament) for practice space</li> </ul>
Registrar (Amanda)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Which coaches are still out of compliance? (rec coaches)</li> <li>Amanda still need access to Registrar email - need to expedite this as we are in active registration season for Fall</li> </ul>
REC Coordinator (Mary)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>(Amy B) Need to start contacting REC coaches about Grenko tournament or other friendly opportunities.</li> <li>Are we doing shirts for a U8 tourney team, if so, need to get cost of shirt plus tournament per kid (WAG \$30/player?) Shirts are 4 week turn.</li> <li>Are we doing pretzels for last game day</li> <li>Remind coaches to reschedule all rained-out games</li> <li>How to compete with other Fall sports <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Spring open gym for REC, offer early-bird signups</li> </ul> </li> <li>Thoughts on breaking out the NEW U5 players for 1-2 nights a week for fun games +/- scrimmages?</li> </ul>
Coaching/Player Development Report (Ashley/Josh)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Discuss PAC Partnership for Coach Development (Josh)</li> <li>(Amy B) Review coach eval forms and strengthen the evaluation criteria (Josh action)</li> <li>Fall evals (Leesport) - get info out asap</li> </ul>
Special Events/Sponsorships (open)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Current sales for pretzel fundraiser, thanks Amanda <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>\$1900 in profit currently</li> </ul> </li> <li>Nova end-of-season party?</li> <li>Any response from Reading United contact (Mellert) - no response as of now</li> <li>(Amy B) Let's create a sell sheet for REC field sponsors, we can put a 18"x30" sign, metal frame and they can sign up for one or multiple weeks, One sponsor per week? Per field? Ideas? [TABLED]</li> </ul>
RBJSL Report (Cody)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Club pass; remind coaches to fill out request form</li> <li>Club pass - observations</li> <li>(Amy B) How do we build relationship with RBJSL so we can help shape club pass and primary player rules conversations?</li> <li>Mary to report on April RBJSL meeting [TABLED]</li> </ul>
Vice President (Cody)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nothing to report</li> </ul>

New Business / President Report (Alyssa)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• (Amy B) PA Classics moving in to Berks County</li> <li>• Resignation effective 5/31</li> <li>• Amy B motion for Amanda to be interim president effective 6/1/25, Andrew 2nd - sending for email vote</li> </ul>
Open Discussion / Guest Comments & Concerns	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Next meeting falls on Memorial Weekend - cancel due to holiday weekend</li> </ul>
Old Business	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Evaluation dates : June 2-3</li> </ul>
Adjourn?	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Amanda/Amy B</li> </ul>

**Vote sent out 5/1 for scholarships, Interim president, Moving May Meeting, Coaches gift for retiring coaches - ALL approved via Email**